Silver Lake Association
April 2024 News and Information

· Financials will be addressed in May

· Directories/Yellow Pages/Stickers /Placards – Betsy/Bob C.
-Directories will be on time for the May meeting.  Thank you to Betsy Kent for taking charge of this and Mark Emmerson for getting the Yellow Pages together. 
-Stickers will be packaged with the Tract Packets 
-Placards will be available in May

· Flares – Bob C.
-Flares will be available for the May Meeting.  Please come early to have them loaded into your vehicle.
-Flares are still $3.00 each. We are making them available for all members via their Tract Directors.  We are not selling to members who plan on distributing them to anyone other than Lakers.
· Boat Parade – Sally C.
-Sally will contact all previous participants via email or text, if possible.
-Besides the usual themes of Most Patriotic, Most Creative, Funniest, and President’s Choice, this year’s special theme is “Summer of Dragons and Sea Serpents”.
-Application forms will be available through Sally via email at 13caps@rochester.rr.com

· Water Quality – Frank Bright /Kelly Paganelli
-Report is attached to this email.

· Facebook/Website – Michelle Hess
-Facebook and web site continue to be the focal point for SLA information and news.


· Old Business – 
- SLM Open House Today
-SLE Sponsorship combined with CLEAN for a total of $500

-Stan Klein is working diligently to help with the trash and leaf pick up issues. He has had meetings with Jim Bragg at the County about trash pick- up improvements.  He has also talked with the Villages of Perry and Castile about leaf vacuuming.  The SLA is involved in these talks as well.

-New Zoning laws are being implemented in the Town of Castile.  We were involved in these discussions as well.  Stan has been open with keeping the SLA up to date and has been very respectful of our needs and concerns.  I have circulated these new laws and also have some for distribution in May.
    
· New Business – 

-Boater Safety Course – June 1st 2024 at SLM  - 7:30AM registration, 8:00 Start Time
-Boater Safety Course will once again be offered this summer. The SLA is again supplementing members and family of members by $10 per person bringing the cost to $15 for the course. We have guaranteed the Coast Guard Aux. 20 participants.  Thus far we have around 6 signed up.  We will have a sign-up sheet at the SLM event this Saturday.  Money and registration goes to Mary Gavigan.

-Pioneer Picnic
Need a Committee to help the SLA become more pro active with the Pioneer Picnic in August.

· Next Meeting – May  11th   9:00 AM Warrior House Camp
-Fun Theme – Solar Eclipse – Wear anything with the Sun, Moon, Eclipse Glasses, etc

See you in May,
Bob Capurso


		
